
Child Returning to After School After a Period of Absence 

 

Holy Trinity After School will ensure that appropriate procedures are in 

place to reduce any incidents of infection arsing or spreading through the 

Setting. We also ensure procedures are in place to ensure safety and reduce 

the risk of injury to children and staff.   

 

We work closely with parents to ensure that the children can attend the 

setting each day and actively encourage parents to have their child attend 

every day. However, we are also aware of the need to consider the child’s 

wellbeing and that of other children and have made clear to parents that 

their children should not attend the setting while ill or suffering from an 

injury which may put the child at risk of further injury. In the case of a child 

becoming ill or injured in the setting the parents will be informed and may 

be asked to take the child home as soon as possible. If a child sustains an 

injury at the After School Club a written report will be recorded.   

 

Where infectious conditions are identified we seek advice from the medical 

professional and implement the recommended exclusion periods.  

 

When a child has been injured such as a broken bone etc. The After School 

must assess the risk for that child and determine if they will be able to 

attend the setting and if attending the setting what activities could be of 

high risk and therefore should be avoided. We may need to seek written 

correspondence from parents or any professionals involved to advise us of 

how to best provide care for the child in this situation and to also inform us 

of when the child is able to resume with normal activity. 

 


